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Dear Friends:

I am delighted to have this as one of my first 

opportunities as the new President of St. Joseph

Regional Medical Center to communicate 

directly with you.

I have met a myriad of individuals, and each one has articulated a
similar message, “St. Joseph Regional Medical Center is a great
hospital with a bright future.”  I am honored to serve as President.

St. Joseph’s future is built upon the many people like yourself who
have willingly and generously given of their time and talents.  As a
regional medical center, our programs in Obstetrics, Neonatology,
Cardiology, and Surgical Services are nationally prominent. Just
this week, I met a family from Escanaba, Michigan who had
traveled here for care. While the hospital industry has many
pressing challenges, the future of St. Joseph is bright because of the
dedication of our physicians, employees and community supporters
like you.

My sincerest hope for St. Joseph Regional Medical Center is one of
continued commitment from our friends. Great things are
accomplished when each of us collectively works toward our
greater goals.  I thank you for all that you have done and will do
for our hospital. 

Your good deeds are why we have survived and why we will
flourish.

Sincerely,

Ron Groepper 
President
St. Joseph Regional Medical Center

“Great things are 
accomplished when 

each of us 
collectively works 

toward our greater goals.” 



When a check-up turns into an intimidating

diagnosis – you hope and pray that the

doctors who treat you will take it as

personally as you do.

Today, Lillian and Dr. Gil Boese are living

healthy, full lives...

Dear Friends:

St. Joseph Regional Medical Center is an

outstanding hospital that provides quality,

accessible, and affordable health care. 

Through its vital services, the Medical Center helps our community
and its diverse residents grow, prosper and (literally) heal. Our
Foundation plays a critical role in securing needed support
through fund and friend raising activities and education initiatives.

Throughout its rich history, the Medical Center has remained
committed to its central city location. It continues to recruit and
retain the best doctors, nurses and skilled staff who provide care
that is second to none. Residents from throughout our area,
including the central city, are in dire need of good health care
and health care education. Unfortunately, some of our residents
lack the insurance needed for basic and needed care. 

The Foundation is committed to helping St. Joseph provide
community-wide health care education and attract doctors and
other health care personnel that deliver vital services. Over the
next year, we will focus on developing corporate and individual
partnerships to increase the resources necessary to support the
Medical Center.

Accessible health care is becoming an even greater concern here
and nationally. One of the primary goals of the St. Joseph
Regional Medical Center Foundation is to ensure that all who
need health care are able to receive it. I feel very positive about
the Foundation’s important work. St. Joseph is a major force in
the community. We need your support to continue that momentum.

Sincerely,

Earl E. Wheatfall, Ph.D
Chairperson
St. Joseph Regional Medical Center Foundation Board

When a check-up turns into an intimidating

diagnosis – you hope and pray that the

doctors who treat you will take it as

personally as you do.

Today, Lillian and Dr. Gil Boese are living

healthy, full lives...

Packed and ready to board a plane to
Belize, Gil Boese was all business preparing

for one of his many conservation trips as
President of the Zoological Society. 

One day before departure,
unusual stomach pain turned into a
non-committal diagnosis and a race
to St. Joseph for more tests. 

“We’ve always been pretty
healthy people,” said Lillian Boese,
Gil’s wife and Vice President of
Planning, Marketing and Development

for America’s Freedom Center. 
But that day, it was lucky that Gil

drove to St. Joseph. His appendix was
about to burst, and a very accommodating

and concerned staff called in surgeon, Dr. Mala Thenappan,
who literally saved the day. Gil was in surgery until midnight.

“When Mala came out of surgery, she wore a big smile
and embraced me fully, whispering, ‘your husband is going
to be just fine,’” said Lillian. “I can’t emphasize enough
what that meant to me.” 

But the story doesn’t end there. Neither Lillian nor Gil
could know about an even tougher opponent to come. 

After a lifetime outdoors, Lillian noticed a few “funny
spots” on her chest and visited her dermatologist, Dr.
Sidney Herszenson, a St. Joseph associate. While the spots
turned out to be pre-
cancerous, Lillian was
alarmed to find that
the mole on her leg
caused Herszenson to
pause. A biopsy the next day revealed an alarming
diagnosis – malignant melanoma. 

Lillian asked Herszenson, “is this going to kill me,” and
her doctor frankly, but compassionately replied, “I don’t know.” 

“That was the most honest, beautiful thing to say,” she said. 
Because of her recent experience with St. Joseph, Lillian

was able to confront her opponent with full confidence. She
requested that Dr. Thenappan be called in for her surgery.
Luckily the cancer had not spread to her lymph nodes. 

“I’ve never experienced such good care from admitting
on up,” Lillian said. “Care at St. Joe’s was so much more
personal than I expected and I have higher expectations
now. We have a very warm spot in our hearts for that facility.”

Today, both Gil and Lillian have a clean bill of health
and are enjoying their successes in the community as well
as their four grown children and five grandchildren.

“We’re too young not to be a grandma or grandpa, or
not to contribute to the community we live in,” she said.
“Our lives were saved by these people.”

“Our lives were
saved by 

these people.”

“One of the primary 
goals of the St. Joseph 
Regional Medical Center

Foundation is to 
ensure that all who 

need health care are 
able to receive it.”



Funds will be used to

provide services to

children who are no

longer covered by

insurance or for

continuing education

for the staff.   

The best things

really do trickle

down through the

generations...

In the Pediatric Rehabilitation Department of Covenant’s new 
St. Joseph Outpatient Center, children take part in occupational therapy, physical
therapy and speech pathology. They literally learn to talk, move and do routine
activities, according to Roberta Johnson, Vice President, Ambulatory Services for
St. Joseph Regional Medical Center. 

Today, just how they learn those things is a whole lot easier thanks to Johnson’s family, and the living memory of her
father’s love for the outpatient center.

“My father loved this place and was here from ground breaking to grand opening,” she said. “When dad went to
heaven two months after opening, mom and I decided to donate to St. Joe’s in his name.”

After their donation, others rolled in. Johnson’s aunt and uncle decided to get on board as well, donating significant
additional funds to pediatric rehab last year.

“My aunt and uncle couldn’t have children of their own, so they have a special place in their hearts.”
What that meant for Pediatric Rehabilitation was a room full of new toys and objects to help children learn routine

developmental tasks like talking, walking, and using their hands for functional activities.
“These children may have learning or cognitive problems, or physical disabilities,” said Johnson. “The best way to get

children to work is to have toys as part of day-to-day activities.”
Kathy Stoecker, Regional Director for Covenant Rehabilitation Services said that the Pediatric Rehabilitation Center was

designed by the hospital staff, and built for the kids with clouds on the walls as well as primary colors to make it appealing.
Johnson said that her aunt and uncle, now in their eighties, along with her aunt’s brother made a generous donation to

the center again this year. 

Our Mission
St. Joseph Regional Medical Center Foundation

• To promote and strengthen the image, role and identity of the Medical Center.
• To generate resources for the Medical Center through focused cultivation and fundraising.

• To be responsible stewards of Foundation assets.

St. Joseph Regional Medical Center 
To live out the healing ministry of Jesus by providing exceptional and compassionate health

care service while promoting the dignity and well-being of the people we serve.

Funds will be used to

provide services to
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longer covered by

insurance or for

continuing education

for the staff.   

The best things

really do trickle

down through the

generations...

What the Gifts
Supported
Women & Families Services – 50%
Sherman Center for Cancer Care – 28%
Community Outreach Clinics – 12%
Other  12%

Types of Gifts
Foundations – 54%
Individuals – 24%
Corporations – 13%
Special Events – 8%
Other – 1%

Feeling Like Yourself Again

Through the generosity of individuals, corporations and foundations, St. Joseph Regional Medical Center
Foundation raises funds to help close the financial gap created by providing charitable care, so that all
who come to the Medical Center will find healing, regardless of their ability to pay. 

The Foundation provides support for programs and services that benefit and stengthen patients, families
and the community including: 

• Medical care, counseling and education on health, nutrition and public aid benefits to low-income 
pregnant women.

• A non-clinical environment for women undergoing cancer treatment where they can 
find solace and support. 

• Medical care and disease management education for asthma patients.
• Support for families who have experienced the loss of a child.
• Scholarships for employees continuing their education in the field of health care. 

Donors contributed a total of $867,704 to the St. Joseph Regional Medical Center Foundation in 
2003-2004. Contributors to the Foundation make it possible for St. Joseph Regional Medical Center to
continue to provide high quality, compassionate health care to our community and beyond – helping you
to feel like yourself again. 

We thank you.



For Sonia Moore, a routine ultrasound at St. Joseph Regional Medical Center turned into anything but. A complication with her
cervix meant constant monitoring and hospital bed rest.

Just one week later, at 26-weeks gestation, Sonia went into labor. Her worries were intensified by the fact that she had
experienced premature childbirth 14 years earlier. The neonatalogist reassured the Moores that with today’s advances in medicine,
pre-mature babies have a ninety percent chance of survival. 

Nonetheless, baby Matthew decided that getting out into the world was a rapid priority. Delivered by natural childbirth at one-
pound, eleven-ounces, Matthew Michael Moore (nickname, 3M) was rushed to a special station in the delivery room that awaited his
arrival. Seconds later he coughed and Sonia’s husband, Craig, overheard the doctor say, “Oh, this is a good one.”

It was that moment when Craig took his first real breath in some time.
“I was worried,” he said. “But that statement set me back on my heels. Maybe this is going to work.”

Suddenly, all the worries he had been harboring were gone. Craig was taken aback by the
confidence the doctors displayed. Tiny Matthew was placed in an incubator with a

breathing tube for his undeveloped lungs. He stayed in the Neonatal Intensive Care
Unit for three months, arriving home on his actual due date at just six pounds.

During his stay at St. Joseph, Sonia and Craig were able to visit  24-hours-a-day,
seven-days-a-week. The whole experience – the equipment, monitors, and
tubes – was a little daunting for the Moores. 

“Going home with Sonia after he was born, and leaving him was very
strange to me,” said Craig. “They (St. Joe’s staff) calmed us with the

confidence they had in themselves. I felt totally confident – like we had the
best babysitters in the world.”

Today, Mathew is a healthy 13-pound, nine-month-old, who is growing
and delighting his parents daily. He is still on oxygen for his growing lungs,

and has regular check-ups with the doctors at St. Joseph. 

Baby Matthew decided to make his entrance

into the world surprisingly early for his

parents, the Moores. Lucky for him, his

parents chose St. Joseph for his debut. 

Today, Matthew is a healthy 13-pound boy.

“I felt totally
confident – like
we had the best

babysitters in 
the world.”

St. Joseph Support

South Tower Opening
The South Tower addition opened
at St. Joseph in January and
features additions to Women’s
and Families Services including a
new NICU, Women’s Outpatient
Center, Center for Women’s 
Well-Being, Pediatric Outpatient
Services, Family Birth Center,
Stepping Stones Development,
Women’s Boutique, Gift Shop 
and Chapel.

Concerts in the Park
7th Season

St. Joseph once again hosted six
free concerts in Gengler Park just
across from the Medical Center.
The concerts are designed to
develop and strengthen the
surrounding community as well as
to provide a gathering place for
community members. Concerts in
the Park was supported by grants
from the Silverman Family
Foundation and Wauwatosa
Savings Bank.

125th Anniversary
In 2004, St. Joseph Regional
Medical Center celebrated its
125th anniversary – “Changing
Lives for 125 Years.” St. Joseph
traces its roots to 1879, when
three Franciscan Sisters set forth
on a mission to provide nursing
care to the Milwaukee community.
Today, the Center serves
thousands of patients throughout
Wisconsin and across the nation.

Baby Matthew decided to make his entrance

into the world surprisingly early for his

parents, the Moores. Lucky for him, his

parents chose St. Joseph for his debut. 

Today, Matthew is a healthy 13-pound boy.



Carl Nyenhuis, a 74-year old former mechanic, woke up in the middle of the night

with pain in his chest last April. “I took aspirin and went back to bed,” said the

Oostburg resident, “but then the pain got worse and went up into my chin.”

A call to 911 and an ambulance ride later, Nyenhuis was in a hospital in nearby Sheboygan, being treated by
Louie Coulis, M.D., the hospital’s medical director of cardiac service.

It was clear Mr. Nyenhuis had a heart attack and needed an angioplasty and stents,” says Dr. Coulis, referring
to a procedure that opens blocked arteries with a balloon and small metal tubes, stents.  “But the hospital here
doesn’t have the resources to do the procedure.”  

Fortunately, Dr. Coulis maintains a partnership with St. Joseph Regional Medical Center and Thomas Shimshak,
M.D., an interventional cardiologist. After Nyenhuis was stabilized, he was brought to St. Joseph, where Dr.
Shimshak was already waiting.  His angioplasty was a success and Nyenhuis was discharged three days later.

The St. Joseph Heart Care Program provides a full spectrum of cardiology and cardiovascular surgery services
designed to help heart patients return to a normal lifestyle.  Dr. Coulis’s partnership with St. Joseph and Dr.
Shimshak made it simple and efficient for Nyenhuis to have access to that high-level care.

“For patients to fully recover, they need comprehensive care, not just treatment of an acute episode,” Dr.
Shimshak says.  “We take a very aggressive approach to rehabilitation, with structured exercise programs and
disease management

Today, Nyenhuis has received a few more stent procedures, and is continuing with cardiac rehabilitation,
working out on a treadmill, stairs and stationary bicycle. Just as important, he says he’s gotten close to the other
patients in the program, as well as the nurses and therapists, who have all offered care and support.

“I’m completely pain-free, and I feel like the same man I was before this happened,” he says.  “I’ve been 
very fortunate.”St. Joseph Support

3rd Annual 
“Born To Be Wild!” 

Poker Run and Picnic
Riders traveled over 100 miles
through the Kettle Moraine in
September to support the 
St. Joseph Neonatal Intensive
Care Unit. Despite a rainy day,
riders enjoyed great fun followed
by a post-ride picnic at Ridge Run
County Park in West Bend and
music by The Tom Wilson Band.

18th Annual 
Golf Benefit

This year’s Golf Benefit at North
Shore Country Club in Mequon
raised more than $51,000.
Proceeds benefited the Joseph F.
Wepfer MD Medical Education
Fund, making scholarships
available to Medical Center
employees for further education
in health care.  

2003 Covenant Cares
Campaign

The annual Covenant Cares
Campaign gives employees the
opportunity to contribute to
United Way agencies and
programs within the Covenant
system. This year, 380 employees
contributed more than $79,000
benefiting the Sherman Center for
Cancer Care, NICU, Women’s
Outpatient Center, the Asthma
Awareness Clinic and others.

“I’m completely
pain-free, and 
I feel like the

same man I was
before this
happened. 

I’ve been very
fortunate.”
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Quad Graphics, Inc.

$25,000 to $49,999
Black Health Coalition

$10,000 to $24,999
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A. Raymond Tye
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Foley & Lardner LLP
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Ladish Co. Foundation
William Selerski
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Silverman Family Foundation
Dorothy Thomson
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Berghammer Construction Corporation
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Books Are Fun, Ltd.
Boston Scientific Corporation
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Joseph Burns
California Pacific Medical Center
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Donald and Barbara Grande
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Hooper Foundation
James Hunzinger
ING Financial Service
J.M. Brennan, Inc.

Bernard Kampschroer, M.D.
KPH Construction, Inc.
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Glenn and Bernadyne Langer
Lemberg Electric Co., Inc.
Lillibridge Healthcare Service
Dr. Dale and Mrs. Patricia Lye
Midwest Medical Insurance Company
Andrew Mikaelian
Gregory and Susan Milleville
Milwaukee Emblem Club No. 44
Newborn Care Physicians of 

Southeastern Wisconsin
Office Copying Equipment Ltd.
Olympic Wall Systems, Inc.
John K. O'Meara
Pacific Orient Express
Paratech Ambulance Service
Perinatal Medicine, Ltd.
Robert D. Perlick
PIC Wisconsin
Potawatomi Bingo Casino
Stephen C. Ragatz, M.D.
Dugan Robbins
Stephen A. and Shelagh M. Roell
Sepracor-Xopenex
David Sherman, M.D.
William A. Smullen, M.D.
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St. Joseph's Community Hospital of 
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Elizabeth and George Cleveland
Paul Dell Uomo

Educator's Credit Union
Dustin and Erika Gebhardt
Graef, Anhalt, Schloemer & Assoc., Inc.
Hess Sweitzer, Inc.
In Tandem Theatre Company
Jamaica Hospital Medical Center
Jens Construction Corp
Jeffrey and Trish Lane
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Mark A. Mitchell, M.D.
Max Tremmel Trucking Co.
NY Hospital Queens
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Robert and Faye Parsons
Steve and Shelly Pippin
Mark and Julie Polzin
Quad/Graphics
Patricia and Richard Riedelbach
United Way of Greater Milwaukee, Inc.
Scott and Kathy Weaver
Joan and Sanford I. Weill Medical 
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WTMJ TV
Gary Zimmerman

$250 to $499
Robert T. Adlam, M.D.
Amersham Health
William G. Artner, Ph.D.
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Milwaukee General and Vascular 

Surgery, S.C.
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Partners for St. Joseph Regional 

Medical Center
Russ Darrow Group
Thomas and Kay Schanke

Donor List
St. Joseph Regional Medical Center Foundation would like to thank the following donors for their generous

support of quality patient care, community-based services, and education. Your investment in the mission of

St. Joseph Regional Medical Center is greatly appreciated. 

Kevin and Goretti Sexton
Cathy Sherman
Immanuel and Gertrude Sherman
Mark, Tamara and the Sherman Family
Smyth Brain Tumor Foundation
Matthew Stano
James A. Van Heest, M.D.
Judy Vergata
Wauwatosa Savings Bank
Earl E. Wheatfall, Ph.D
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Thomas Bailey
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Mary E. Baumgartner
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Julie E. Brown
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P. Frank Byrne
Kirsten and Anthony Claas
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Ellie & Julian De Lia
Nancy Desjardins
DEY, LP
Jim and Margaret Eggener
David, Judith and Nathaniel Eklund
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Thomas Ferguson
David Fladten
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St. Joseph Outpatient Center - 
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Jennifer and Jason Tesch
Townsley Ltd.
Marjorie and Deane Tubbs
United Way of the Capital Region
University of Wisconsin - Milwaukee 
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Beth Ahne
Patty Allen
Ameritech Wisconsin

Kerry and Timothy Arent
Jean Marie Aspenleiter
Patti Babic
Donald J. Baccus, M.D.
Sister Catherine Badem
Robert and Mildred Bajenski
Ann and Daniel Baker
Judith Bandoli
Helen Barnes
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Christine and Joseph Bauer
Soliven Bautista
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Joanne Becker
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Jane Blair
Sandy Blair
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Peter and Carol Borbiro
Jesse Borman, M.D.
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Barbara S. Boyd
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Jerry Buss
Alan Carlson
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Barbara and James Christus
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Nancy and Ronald Coates
Yaakov S. Cohen
Melanie Cowling
Mitzi and Byron Crawford
Jack and Louise Crook
Margret Cumbow and Carlo Cardilli
Renarda Cunningham
Milan Damjanovich
Albert W. and Mary J. Davis
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Lila Dombrowski
Sandra Jeanne and Gerald J. Dorff, M.D.
James and Marcia Drogue
Kathryn M. Ehrmann
Bruce and John Engmann
Christine Ertl
Beth and Curt Evers
Ken Ferguson
Marilyn Ferschl
Richard Feuchtmueller
Frances Finkler
Diane Fowler
Robert and Ann Ganka
Evelyn Geisler
Nancy Geisler
Paul Geisler
Phil Genrich
Shirley Genrich
Margaret Gernetzke
Maxine and Edward Gernetzke
Robert Gernetzke
Arlene Glenz
John E. Gobis, M.D.
Lawrence A. Golopol, M.D.
Robert and Jeanne Gottschalk
Paul Grebe, M.D.
Celine Greffard
Fran Grega
Laura Grennier
Laverne Grosskreutz
Lynda Gruenewald-Schmitz
Florence Gunderson
Christopher and Leslie Haase
Elaine Haberichter
Linda Hale
Harley and Rosemary Haley
David and Mary Hall
Carol and Edward Hallisch
Wilma and T.C. Halvorsen
Vicki and Kevin Hanegraaf
Hanna's One on One Ltd.
Helena and James Harron
Sonia and Walter Harsch
Marilyn and Frank Hayashi
Margaret Heald
Richard and Barbara Hellhake
Sidney Herszenson, M.D.
Suzan Hester
William Hilger
Matthew Q. Hill
Jo Ellen Hille
Mark and Susan Hirsch
Sylvia Hourihane

Sylvia Howell
Timothy I. Hughes and R.A. Hughes 

& L.H. Hughes, M.D.
Eileen Hunzinger
Mary A. Hurray
Susan Hurt
Helen Hutto & Family of Ronald Hutto
Jeff Hutto and Family
Sharon Iggens
Stephen Iggens
Tsilya Ioffe
Emily Isakson
Steve and Ida Iwanski
Kathleen M. Jagla
Kathy and Wayne Jansen
Daniel Jasicki
Amy G. Johnson
Dan, Leslie and Lane Johnson
Johanna H. Joppich
Mary L. Jurss
Donna and Michael Jushka
Susan Juul
Pat and Dennis Kaldor
Tami Kangas
Barbara and Louis Kapfhammer
Paul and Cynthia Karcher
Emilie Karpiuk
Martha M. Kaszubowski
L. Lee Katt
Robert Kebbekus, M.D.
Delores Kellogg
Hazel Kelnhofer
Janel and Greg Kennedy
Mehdi and Nooshin Khosh
Carrie Killoran
Sandra Kincaid
Pat and Jim Klingman
Jennifer N. Klopfstein
Narleene Klug
Josephine and Thomas Knitter
Michael and Lou Ann Kojis
Oleg Krakovyak
Lois E. Krill
Karen and James Krysiak
Joseph Krczsaniak
Jill Kubczak
Lois Kuehn
Mary and Walter Kuehn
Matt and Karen Kuffel
Elsa Lamelas
George M. Lange, M.D.
Jane Leahy
E.G. Lehman, M.D.
Gordon Lepak
Betty Lewis
Monica Libecki

Mary Lopata
Kathy Lord
Elizabeth Lovinus
Minerva Lowe
Robert F. Madden, M.D.
Timothy Magner
Thomas H. Mahn, M.D.
Lauren Malensek
Kevin and Cathy Markey
Verona Matheys
Joanne Mattern
Kevin Koenigs and Marsha McDonald
Loretta McClelland
Eugene McMahon, M.D.
Barbara McMath
John McMullen
Shelley Mechenich
Rosanne and S.K. Mehta
Mary Jeanne Menting
Mary K. Meyer
Jeannette Mintz
Alicia and Ricky Modjeska
Harold and Carol Moilanen
Mary Moritz
Mark Moskowitz
Sheryl and Kyle Mounts
Mary Jo and James Mueller
Kenneth Mulridge
Evelyn Murphy
Karen Murphy
Catherine Nelson
Neurological Surgery Consultants, Ltd.
Greg and Renee Nissen
Frank Novak
Annette O'Brien
Marlene O’Mann
Diane Otto
Sandra and George Painter
Gil Pagan
Patricia L. Peck
Pepsi Cola General Bottlers
Dawn and Steven Petrovick
Photo Opp, Inc.
Philip P. and Elaine R. Pudleiner
Christabel Ploeger
Helen Popalisky
Katherine Popp
R. John and Chris Powell
Dorothy Prothero
Malin and Elma Pucher
Ardis Gottschalk and Joel Puleo
Richard W. Ramseyer
Walter Reichert
Amy R. Remillard
Amy and Vincente Rincon
Rockwell Automation

Patricia and Duane Rosenberg
Charles and Jo Ann Ross
Diane Roszek
Robert and Kathleen Rothe
Gina Sanfilippo
Mark and Anne Satterfield
Mary Ann Schaefer
Rose and Joseph Schaefer
Travis Scott, M.D.
Diane Sherman
Margaret Sherman
Mary and William Scheuer
Jim Schickert
Susanne Schilke
Betty and Kurt Schlotter
Lynn Schmeling
Jerry Schmid
Bonnie and John Schmitt
Janet and Eldon Schriner
Patricia Schroeder
Violet J. Schultz
Rocita Schwai
Alan Seneczko
Patricia and Russell Sereno
Jason Sinner, M.D.
SJRMC Volunteers
Charles Slabinak
Karin Slaten
Mary Beth and Robert Smith
Michael Sobotkiewicz
Sony Music Entertainment, Inc.
Mark S. and Karen E. Smith
Ron and Linda Stark
Paul and Joan M. Stencel
Alan Stern
Suzanne and Charles Straus
Ginny Stoffel
Jolene Strother
Barbara and Dick Swanborg
Robert Tiedeman
Mary M. Tlachac
Darice M. Topolski
Thursday Night AA/Al-Anon Big Book 

Step Study Group
William W. and Heidi J. Trapp
Julie Turner

Anne Uebele
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

Region 10
Brad and Susan Wajerski
Craig and Dawn Wangard
Linda Weber
Lucy Wegehaupt
Edward and Isabel Wegner
Marie Weiner
Rob Weisbecker
Wells Fargo Retirement Plan SV
Gregory and Eileen Wernsman
Gerda Wessels
Robert and Paula Westberg
Christopher Whittet
Jim Wieting
Hildegard Williams
Sherrie and W. Paul Williams
Ethel Wingenter
Valerie A. and Robert W. Winkler
Wisconsin Credit Union League 

& Affiliates
Arlene Wroblewski
Sherry and Timothy Wuebben
Greg and Karen Wuszke
Anne Young
Catherine and James Young
Harold and Susan Young
Karen B. and Mark S. Zakszewski
James Zellmer, M.D.
Barbara Ziegler
Charlene Zierden

Gifts In Kind
A to Z Printing
A. J. Pietsch Co.
Apples of Eden
Betty Brinn Children's Museum
Connie Blaser
Elmer Borchardt
Broadlands Golf Club
California Closets & Today's Office
Chason's Salon and Day Spa
Coakley Mayflower/Archives
Comedy Sportz
Forrer Business Interiors, Inc.

Grapes and Grain
Grasch Foods
Nancy Hamm
Hammel, Green and Abrahamson, Inc
Harley-Davidson Foundation
Robin Heinrich
Hunzinger Construction Company
Klein Dickert Milwaukee, Inc.
Lakefront Brewery
Lemberg Electric Co., Inc.
Milwaukee Admirals Hockey Club
Milwaukee Art Museum
Milwaukee Bucks
Milwaukee County Zoo
Milwaukee Journal Sentinel, Inc.
Milwaukee Public Museum
Milwaukee Repertory Theater
Mink River Basin Supper Club
Beverly Moekler
Judy Naczek
Olympia Resort and Conference Center
Paintball Dave's, Inc.
Cathy Priem
Radisson Hotel Milwaukee West
Stephen C. Ragatz, M.D.
Mark Rouleau
Douglas C. Sauter
Shorewest Realtors
Donna Simerson and Family
Sister Bay Cafe'
Six Flags Great America
Starbucks Coffee Company
Starbucks Hales Corners
Starbucks on 76th
Starlight Children's Foundation Midwest
Stone Creek Coffee
Third Ward Caffe'
Toshiba Medical
Tres Jolie Solace
United Parcel Service
University of Wisconsin-Madison
Wellenstein and Sons
Susan Maureen Westley
Wisconsin Athletic Club, Inc.
Wyndham Milwaukee Center
Zimmerman Design Group, Inc.



IN HONOR OF:

Spencer Block, M.D.
Jim and Margaret Eggener

Robert Boll
Katie Gallenberger

Amanda Joy Brown 
Julie E. Brown

Margaret H. Carr, M.D.
Jeffrey and Trish Lane

Alec and Owen's First Birthday 
Dave Cassidy

Patrick Christensen
Horizon Retail Construction, Inc.

Madeline and Julianne Claas
Kirsten and Anthony Claas

Trevor and Connor Clements
Cindy Clements

Julian and Ellie De Lia 
David Domanski
Vicki and Kevin Hanegraaf
Helena and James Harron
Sulochana Sherman
Marjorie and Deane Tubbs

Paul Dell Uomo 
M R A

Howard Dubner, M.D.
Jim and Margaret Eggener

Sophie and Sara Fast's First Birthday
Schaefer, Amy, Phoebe and Zoe Price

Emily and Elizabeth's First Birthday 
Richard and Kate Gokie

Rory and Tiger Gebhardt 
Dustin and Erika Gebhardt

C. Kevin Goodwin 
Robert M. Stern, M.D.

Robert Gustin 
Horizon Retail Construction, Inc.

Heart Care Center
Children of Richard & Janice Wagner

Jon Hendersen 
Horizon Retail Construction, Inc.

Mark and Erin Hurray and Family 
Margaret Smith

The first birthday of William and
Hayden Hurray 
Matt and Jody Bays 
Margret Cumbow and Carlo Cardilli
Wilma and T.C. Halvorsen
Carolyn and Matthew Hurray
Mary A. Hurray
Dan, Leslie and Lane Johnson
Audrey and Robert Jones
June Jones
Janel and Greg Kennedy
Mehdi and Nooshin Khosh
Mark and Anne Satterfield

William Hurwitz 
Jewish Community Foundation 

of Milwaukee

Dennis Kaldor 
Robert M. Stern, M.D.

Martha A. Kittower 
Martha M. Kaszubowski

Elle Ventana Knowlton
Charles Kinsley

Carson Michael Koski 
Matt and Karen Kuffel

James and Sandra Kuehn
Ann Mary Kuehn

Frank Lamelas 
Elsa Lamelas

Nicholas Mechenich 
Shelley Mechenich

Matthew Joseph Naczek 
Judy Naczek

Eugenia Perlick
Robert D. Perlick

Richard A. Pircon, M.D.
Jeffrey and Trish Lane

Joshua Rumppe 
Jim and Char Sanders

Hannah and Rachel Sexton
Kevin and Goretti Sexton

David Sherman, M.D.
Robert M. Stern, M.D.
Jim and Margaret Eggener
Donna M. Solano

Hallie, Deana, Cathy and Roger Sherman
Mark, Tamara and the Sherman Family
Cathy Sherman
Diane Sherman
Shelley and Mark J. Sherman

Stephen and Ann Sherman
A. Raymond Tye

St. Joseph Regional Medical Center 
Newborn Nursery 

Jeffrey and Trish Lane

St. Joseph Regional Medical Center-
Prenatal Assessment
Jeffrey and Trish Lane

Madison and Madilyn Suarez del Real 
Jim and Char Sanders

Kaytlin Jean Tesch 
Jennifer and Jason Tesch

Amalia Clare Thomas 
James and Kari Thomas

Erin Olivia Thomas 
James and Kari Thomas

Dylan Wangard 
Craig and Dawn Wangard

Virginia Weber 
Tom and Lee Weber

Joseph Wepfer, M.D.
Jack McCullough, M.D.
William and Lynne Wepfer

Tom, Lisa and "Little Angel" Amanda Zarder
Lauren C. Zarder

Eddie Zukrow 
William and Judith Bialk

IN MEMORY OF:

Joan Amenda
Barbara and Dick Swanborg

Conor Joseph Archibald 
Bernadette and Dave Archibald

G. Patrick Bacon 
SJRMC Volunteers

Anna B. Badem-Lampone 
Sister Catherine Badem

Frances Bess 
Charles Slabinak

Everett J. Borchers 
Charles and Jo Ann Ross

Carl Don Broom 
Carol Haertlein
Ginny Stoffel
UWM Graduate School

Kara Brueggemann 
L. Lee Katt
Nicholas Buatti 
SJRMC Volunteers

Eugene Bunke 
Stephanie Wojciechowski

Michael Thomas Cleveland 
Elizabeth and George Cleveland
Kathy and Wayne Jansen

Angela Pearl Crook 
Jack and Louise Crook

Leonilda Dell Uomo 
Daryl J. Melzer, M.D.
Patricia Schroeder
Robert M. Stern, M.D.

Mary Olive Dorff
Robert M. Stern, M.D.

Michael Dostalek 
Ellie and Julian De Lia

Kristin Brianne Erickson 
Debbie and Dave Wegner

Ruth M. Froehlich 
Thomas and Kay Schanke
James C. Goetzman 
Kerry and Timothy Arent
Robert and Mildred Bajenski
Mary and Scott Bliss
James and Marcia Drogue
Donna Goetzman
Linda Hale
David and Mary Hall
Richard and Barbara Hellhake
Sharon Iggens
Stephen Iggens
Elizabeth Lovinus
Barbara McMath
Amy and Vincente Rincon
Robert and Kathleen Rothe
Wisconsin Credit Union League 

& Affiliates
Sherry and Timothy Wuebben

Lucille Graninger 
Nancy Bartol
Joanne Becker
Jane Blair
Sandy Blair
Peter and Carol Borbiro
Alan Carlson
Robert Churchill
Nancy Desjardins
Janice Dietz
Lois Doine
Frances Finkler
Arlene Glenz
Frank Graninger
Elaine Haberichter
Carol and Edward Hallisch
Marilyn and Frank Hayashi
Timothy I. Hughes and R.A. Hughes 

& L.H. Hughes, M.D.
Barbara and Louis Kapfhammer
Sandra Kincaid
Lois Kuehn
Rosanne and S.K. Mehta
Mary Jeanne Menting
Mary Moritz
Rockwell Automation
Rose and Joseph Schaefer
Susanne Schilke
Betty and Kurt Schlotter
Bonnie and John Schmitt
Suzanne and Charles Straus
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

Region 10
Arlene Wroblewski

Joann Hartwick
Bernard H. Kampschroer, M.D.

Malik G. Holt
Tonya Webb Mitchell

Dolores A. Holub 
Mary E. Baumgartner
Virginia M. Behre
Melanie Cowling
Mitzi and Byron Crawford
Robert and Ann Ganka
Harley and Rosemary Haley
Johanna H. Joppich
Mary L. Jurss
Joanne Mattern
Ministry Health Care
Catherine Nelson
R. John and Chris Powell
Amy R. Remillard
Mary Ann Schaefer
Margaret Sherman
Gerda Wessels
Robert and Paula Westberg

Ronald Hutto 
Judith Bandoli
Lee Bashford
Jerry Buss
Carol and Scott Chapman
Lila Dombrowski
Bruce and John Engmann
Christine Ertl

Phil Genrich
Margaret Gernetzke
Maxine and Edward Gernetzke
Robert Gernetzke
Laverne Grosskreutz
William Hilger
Helen Hutto & Family of Ronald Hutto
Jeff Hutto and Family
Hazel Kelnhofer
Joseph Krczsaniak
Jill Kubczak
Mary and Walter Kuehn
Gordon Lepak
Minerva Lowe
Mary Jo and James Mueller
Gil Pagan
Walter Reichert
Patricia and Duane Rosenberg
Jerry Schmid
Mildred Seibel
Wells Fargo Retirement Plan SV

Jim Kellogg 
Delores Kellogg

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Klug 
Narleene Klug

Tristen Parker Knowles Kuhl
Amy Brienen
Julie Turner

Tribute List
The following gifts were made as a tribute to a special friend, family member or colleague. 

The honoree’s name is listed first, followed by the name of the donor(s). 



Giving to the St. Joseph 
Regional Medical Center 
Foundation helps people get 
back on their feet again – feeling 
more and more themselves, everyday. 
There are many ways to give.

Cash
Make an immediate impact on the programs and
services supported by the Foundation.

Bequest
Bequeath a dollar amount, percentage of estate,
shares stocks or bonds, property or other gift in
your will.

Insurance
Name the Foundation as a beneficiary, or secure a
new policy on its behalf. On-going premium
payments to the Foundation may be considered a
tax-deductible donation.

Remembrance
A unique and lasting opportunity to acknowledge
a special occasion or honor the memory of a
loved one.

Annuity
Arrange a contract in which a gift of cash or
securities is exchanged for a guaranteed fixed
lifelong income.

Charitable Trust
Place funds in a trust so you or your beneficiaries
will receive a guaranteed lifetime income. The
remaining principal will pass to the Foundation at
your death. 

If you would like to discuss gift opportunities,
please call 414.447.2188 to set up an
appointment. 

Gifts to the St. Joseph Regional Medical Center Foundation
are tax-deductible as provided by law.

Lee Linder
Cindy Bush

Gwen Ludwig 
Sharon Black
Joyce Boddy
Fran Grega
Mary Lopata
Loretta McClelland
Gina Sanfilippo

Elsa Luecht 
Lucy Wegehaupt

Karl Massa 
Sylvia Hourihane

Richard Matheys 
Verona Matheys

George C. McMullen 
John McMullen

Dillion and Dustin Merten 
Christopher and Leslie Haase

Helen Phelps Mintz
Jeannette Mintz

Marvin and Pearl Ostby 
Rob and Linda Hofstetter

Caden and Cameron Parsons 
Robert and Faye Parsons

Steven Ruhig 
Timothy John Richman
Robert Stern, M.D. 
Robert (Mingo)Wilson

Claude G. Prothero
Dorothy Prothero

Malin Pucher 
Malin and Elma Pucher
Anna and Joseph Puhl Rabinowitz 
Beverly Moekler

Baby Rappe' 
Carol J. Becwar

Beverly Rathmann 
Susan Juul
Pat and Jim Klingman
Michael and Lou Ann Kojis
Marlene OMann
Rocita Schwai
Paul Stark
Barbara Ziegler

John Rauen 
Florence Gunderson

Jack Reed 
Ann and Daniel Baker
Mary and Bert Beihoff
Robert Beihoff
Elizabeth and Scott Bolte
Andrew Boszhardt
Barbara and James Christus
Nancy and Ronald Coates
Albert W. and Mary J. Davis
Heather Dominguez
Donna and Michael Jushka
Kevin Koenigs and Marsha McDonald
Sherrie and W. Paul Williams

Florence Rouleau
Milan Damjanovich
Margaret Heald
Josephine and Thomas Knitter
Lois E. Krill
Karen and James Krysiak
Jane Leahy
Mark Rouleau
Mary and William Scheuer
Lynn Schmeling
Patricia and Russell Sereno
Mary Beth and Robert Smith
Paul and Joan M. Stencel
Darice M. Topolski
Valerie A. and Robert W. Winkler
Karen B. and Mark S. Zakszewski

Louis Scharfenberger
Annette O'Brien

Elizabeth Ann "Fritzi" Schminke
Rebecca Banks

John Sherman
Immanuel and Gertrude Sherman

James H. Simerson
Donna Simerson and Family

R. Brenton Smith 
Brad and Susan Wajerskiustin Ludwig
Ruby and Roger Koeller
Helen Barnes
Geneva Capital Management Ltd.
Suzan Hester
Robert F. Madden, M.D.
Helen Popalisky
Richard W. Ramseyer
Dr. Thomas J. and Mrs. Carol Rice
Robert E., M.D. and Rosalie Steiner
Ethel Wingenter
Catherine and James Young

Madison Kay Tesch 
Jennifer and Jason Tesch

Kathryne "Kay" Vergata 
Pat and Dennis Kaldor

Marilyn Warenski
Ellie and Julian De Lia

Ottilie Wegehaupt 
Lucy Wegehaupt

David Joseph Westley 
Susan Maureen Westley

Robert (Mingo) Wilson 
Robert Tiedeman

Floyd Wolfgram 
Christine and Joseph Bauer
Sophie Bostwick and Family
Evelyn Geisler
Nancy Geisler
Paul Geisler
Shirley Genrich
Robert and Jeanne Gottschalk
Sonia and Walter Harsch
Paul and Cynthia Karcher
Karen Murphy
Frank Novak
Mary H. Puetzer
Violet J. Schultz
Michael Sobotkiewicz
Anne Uebele
Sherry and Robert Ugrotzi
Marie Weiner
Jim Wieting
Harold and Susan Young

Robert Wroblewski 
Beth Ahne
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Barrett
BLM ARCHITECTS
Beth and Curt Evers
Ardis Gottschalk and Joel Puleo
Lynda Gruenewald-Schmitz
Matthew Q. Hill
Mark and Susan Hirsch
Hunzinger Construction Company
Pat and Dennis Kaldor
Kathy Lord
Mary K. Meyer
Alicia and Ricky Modjeska
Sandra and George Painter
Dawn and Steven Petrovick
Diane Roszek
Janet and Eldon Schriner
St. Joseph Outpatient Center - 

Podiatry Staff
Judy Vergata

2003 Covenant Cares Campaign

Margaret Alexander
Gary Alland
Patricia Allen
Sandra Anderson
Nimmi Arora
William G. Artner
Patricia Austin
Alison C. Barker
Kathy A. Bartos
Ramona Barwick
Christine Bauer
Sherry L. Bauer
Susan M. Bellin
Lezlie R. Bieck
Fr. Joseph L. Bisoffi
Connie S. Blaser
Margaret G. Briggs
Alice M. Brusky
Joyce A. Budny
Julie Bulgrin
Jaqueline Burkhardt
Therese A. Cincotta
Kathleen Connors
Hazel L. Cook 
Joann A. Corsten
Edward F. Daley
Camile E. DeGalley
Roberta A. Einsiedel
Diane B. Everett
Barbara Evert
Maria K. Figueroa
Sharyn Fonte
Nanci L. Fredeich
Pamela Fuellemann
Julie A. Gale
Debra L. Gleisberg
Tracy Good
C. Kevin Goodwin
Barbara S. Grande
Ann M. Grobarchik
Lisa A. Grudzielanek
Karen L. Hansen
Lucy Hantzsh
Gaye A. Hastings
Janice L. Hawthorne
Lori Henning
Barbara J. Hernandez
Sue B. Holmes
Clarice M. Howe
Melody L. Huenefeld
Ruth A. Jackson
Jodi T. Jaeger
Denise A. Jakobi
Amy G. Johnson
Jennifer Johnson
Mary Jurczyk
Katherine A. Kassulke
Diane M. Kautzer
Heidi A. Kennelly
Cynthis Klingbeil
Dean A. Kotarski
Barbara C. Kreiter
Janet B. Krejci
Jill Krueger
Barbara E. Laur
Wendie Leveille
Elizabeth Leys
Lisa D. Lokken
Kathy A. Lord
Thomas J. Lubus
Kris K. Luecht

Margaret Mc Millian
Judith E. McCallum
Nancy M. McCormick
Katherine K. McNabb
Karen M. Meaney
Sarah E. Mertens
Mary K. Meyer
Karen Miller
Cherell Montanye-Ireland
Ann M. Moore
Linda M. Moy
Michael F. Nardelli
Claudia J. Neustedter
Eillen M. Olen
Cheryle D. Olson
Angela Perry
Pamela R. Perry
Patricia Peters
Charles Piette
Kathleen M. Polacheck
Nancy E. Poppe
Patricia Pruss
Mary H. Puetzer
Catherine E. Puls
William Pupanek
Christine F. Reiner
Jane S. Renly
Rashida O. Robinson
Nancy A. Rohde
Darlene Sayler
Sheri Schlondrop
Susan L. Schmidt
Diane M. Schmitt
Mary L. Schulters
Laura Schumitsch-Jewell
Sandra J. Schwiesow
Linda Smith
Denice A. Stingl
Betty L. Stock
Patricia A. Stockhausen
Deanna E. Stockinger
Katherine M. Stoecker
Kathleen A. Stone
Anita L. Suhaysik
Dawn M. Testin
Joyce A. Thompson
Anne L. Toy
Georgene Trapp
Kari Truszynski
Ellen L. Ullenberg
Gail E. Urban
Margaret Van Dyke
Therese J. Vega-Stromberg
Jean A. Volke
Sr. Jean M. Vrana
Virginia J. Wagner
Julie K. Wall
Anne M. Weinfurter
Robert T. Weisbecker
Cristine E. Welch
Susan R. Welch
Joseph D. Weyker
Patricia A. White
Sandra L. Wolf
Thomas Wolf
Robyn Wolfmeyer
Louis Yaeger
Heather J. Yops
Kristin A. Zablocki
Barbara A. Zak




